

Rick Sydor, DTM International Director 1996-1998

1092 Salmon Drive Roseville, CA 95661-4432 H: (916) 782-7827 FAX: (916) 264-4499 e-mail: TMSydorPID@aol.com

Parliamentarian Report

D39 Fall Council Meeting November 13, 2021

It is my honor and pleasure to serve District Director Nancy Potts, DTM and the District 39 Toastmasters for the 2021-2022 Toastmaster Year.

At the August 2021 Board Meeting, based on the Educational Team recommendations, the Board of Directors voted to approve the changes to Level 1 projects purchased after October 27. 2021. Paths already in progress or completed on that date will continue in the previous Level 1 format to ensure a smooth transition.

The Club Leader Letter came out last week, be sure to read it for the latest from WHQ + the many good articles in the November Toastmaster Magazine!

As I have in the past reminded all Toastmasters, if you want to know what's happening "down the road" with the future of TM, the Board minutes are available on the WHQ website from August 2010. The latest Board Minutes that are available are from July 28, 2021. Toastmasters Policy and Procedures are also available on the WHQ website, for your reading pleasure. Read and become informed.

Rick Sydor, DTM/PID

Registered Parliamentarian ~ Retired

